

Kenosha Bradford High School Alumni Association

NEWSLETTER

Oldest Active High School Alumni Association West Of The Alleghenies



Vol. 56, No. 2 • Fall 2018



President's Corner

by Randy Vaccaro '73

Hi, all...another summer has slipped by and we're awaiting the cooler temperatures that bring the beautiful fall colors we so enjoy in Wisconsin.

The Alumni Association is looking forward to another busy year. We've had several Reunion Committees schedule a Friday night Red Devil football game at Mary D. Bradford Stadium. If your Reunion Committee is interested in purchasing a bench for the Stadium, emblazoned with your class year, please contact Dulcie Schoff at 262-945-4318 for more information.

Many thanks to Joyce Sorensen, Scholarships Chairperson, for her work to confirm the 16 scholarships being offered through KBHSAA for 2019 Bradford graduating seniors, listed on page 2. In 2018 we had 35 applicants for the 15 scholarships offered. We are hoping to generate more senior interest in applying... sometimes it takes a few nudges from parents (or grandparents) to apply for the "free" money available through organizations such as ours. If you have a Bradford senior in your life, we hope you'll help us get the word out. The 2019 KBHSAA Scholarship Application is now available on our website, www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com.

We encourage you to visit our website, where you'll find these recently activated webpages: 1) 2019 DAA Nominations; and 2) Upcoming Special Events, where we post events involving Bradford students or KBHSAA members. We hope you will consider nominating a deserving classmate for DAA consideration.

Please share the KBHSAA membership form on page 7 of this edition of the *Newsletter* with a family member, friend or classmate and encourage them to join.

In closing, I wish you all good health and happiness.

GO RED DEVILS!

2018 Scholarships Awarded at Senior Recognition Program in May



2018 Bradford Scholarship Recipients at the DAA Banquet, from left to right: Conor Villarreal, Robert Mutchler, Natalie Lall, Rachel Rauth and Ansel Fellman . Not pictured: Audra Kollman, Olivia Patrizzi, Brieanna Peck, Zachary Borden, De'Andra Tucker, Willem Fellman, Casey Aicher, Katie Neu and Delaney Strash.

Peter (1959) and Alice Jackson (1960) Schwalbe Family Scholarship – \$1,000 Casey Aicher

> Ken Baumgartner (1957) Scholarship – \$5,000 Rachel Rauth

> > KBHSAA, Inc. – \$1,500 each
> > Brieanna Peck and Zachary Borden

KBHSAA, Inc. – Joseph Brittelli (1948) Memorial Scholarships – \$1,500 each
Natalie Lall • Audra Kollman • Olivia Patrizzi

Robert C. Anderson, Ph.D. (1952) Scholarship – \$1,000 **Katie Neu**

Jerry Bain (1957) Memorial Scholarship – \$1,500 **De'Andra Tucker**

Valiere Anderson Petersen (1930) Award for Excellence in Music – \$1,000 **Delaney Strash**

Bill (1957) and Barbara Serpe Scholarships – \$2,500 each Willem Fellman and Robert Mutchler

John (1957) & Judy Schuetz (1960) Wavro Academic Scholarship – \$1,500 **Willem Fellman**

John (1957) & Judy Schuetz (1960) Wavro Athletic Scholarship – \$1,500 Ansel Fellman

Chester (1936) & Dorothy Scholler (1942) Woroch Memorial Scholarship – \$2,500 Conor Villarreal



2018-2019 OFFICERS

PRESIDENT

Randy Vaccaro '73

VICE PRESIDENT

Alice Jackson Schwalbe '60

RECORDING SECRETARY

Open

TREASURER

Dulcie Dissmore Schoff '80

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY

Joyce Kopacz Sorensen '69

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY

Lee Doerring Arneson '57

PAST CO-PRESIDENTS

Marge Huck Hall '56
Alice Jackson Schwalbe '60

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Juanita Joernt Becker '58
Michael Dean '60
Nancy Perri Euteneier '67
Dennis Filippelli '56
Richard Gentz '65
Cheryl Pileski Hannah '65
Margie Cantrell Hannes '68
Donna Buse Mews '78
Michelle Serpe '67
Kathy Ryan Tenuta '69

NEWSLETTER is a biannual publication of the Kenosha Bradford High School Alumni Association, Kenosha, Wisconsin.

The **NEWSLETTER** is a cooperative effort of the KBHSAA officers, board of directors and membership.

Correspondence should be sent to: KBHSAA Newsletter Editor P.O. Box 56 • Kenosha, WI 53141

Mary D. Bradford High School NEWS & UPDATES

For the latest news and information, visit: http://www.bradford.kusd.edu



KUSD Theatre Arts Productions at Bradford High School



Silent Sky

Oct. 11-13 and 18-20 at 7:30PM Bradford Studio 150

Children of Eden

Oct. 26-27 and Nov. 2-3 at 7:30PM Oct. 28 and Nov. 4-5 at 2:00PM Bradford Auditorium

Five Women Wearing The Same Dress

Dec. 6-8 and 13-15 at 7:30PM Bradford Studio Theatre 150

In Transit

Feb. 1-2 and 8-9 at 7:30PM Feb. 3 and 10 at 2:00PM Bradford Auditorium

Barefoot in the Park Feb. 14-16 and 21-23

Bradford Studio 150

Oliver!

March 15-16 and 22-23 at 7:30PM March 17 and 24 at 2:00PM Bradford Auditorium

The Scottsboro Boys

May 16-18 and 23-25 at 7:30PM Bradford Auditorium

Tickets may be purchased at the door or online. Please visit the KUSD Theatre Arts website, www.kusd.edu/fine-arts-tickets for more information.

KBHSAA, Inc. announces 2019 Scholarships

Applicants are to meet general eligibility requirements for the individual scholarships with a GPA of 2.0 or greater on a 4.0 scale unless otherwise specified. Complete a typed alumni scholarship application and submit it along with one copy of your high school transcript and a copy of ACT and/or SAT score by April 10, 2019. Visit www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com for complete details.



- KBHSAA, Inc. Scholarships [2 available] \$1,500
- KBHSAA, Inc. Joseph Brittelli (1948) Memorial Scholarships [3 available] \$1,500 To students preferably pursuing degrees in Education, Engineering, Medical and/or Political Science.
- KBHSAA, Inc. Judge James Carlson OFS (1955) Memorial Scholarship \$1,500
- KBHSAA, Inc. Class of 1973 Scholarship \$773
- Robert C. Anderson, Ph.D. (1952) Scholarship \$1,000
- Jerry Bain (1957) Memorial Scholarship \$1,500
- Dr. Ernie Pellegrino (1957) Memorial Academic Scholarship \$1,000
- Valiere Anderson Petersen (1930) Award for Excellence in Music \$1,000 To an outstanding student in music, preferably Piano.
- Bill (1957) and Barbara Serpe Scholarships [2 available] \$2,500 Recipients must attend a UW school, seeking an undergraduate degree in Business or Computer Science, and have a college GPA of 2.5 or greater on a 4.0 scale.
- Peter (1959) and Alice (1960) Jackson Schwalbe Family Scholarship \$1,000
 To a student preferably attending a UW school with an undergraduate degree in a medical field.
- John (1957) & Judy (Schuetz 1960) Wavro Academic Scholarship \$1,500
- John (1957) & Judy (Schuetz 1960) Wavro Athletic Scholarship \$1,500

Class Reunions

PLEASE CHECK THE BRADFORD ALUMNI WEBSITE OFTEN FOR UPDATED INFORMATION

- 1940 (80th) May 2019
 Perkins Restaurant, 11710 74th Place
 12 Noon Dutch-treat Luncheon
 Alumni Liaison:
 Lee Arneson, 262-657-5797
- 1941 (78th) June 23, 2019
 Baker Street, 6208 Green Bay Rd.
 11:00am Brunch
 RSVP no later than June 14, 2019
 Elmer Schmidt, 262-654-4525
 Alumni Liaisons: Marge Hall,
 262-924-5145 and
 Lee Arneson, 262-657-5797
- 1946 (73rd) August 3, 2019
 The Joseph Andrea Class of 1946
 Mary D. Bradford High School
 Breakfast Club meeting at
 Carthage College
- 1947 (72nd) September 11, 2019 Location TBD Contact: Dolores Eichman Stratton 262-551-9076 or Mary Jane Lippert 262-942-4131
- 1959 (60th) September 14, 2019
 Parkway Chateau
 Contact: Rita Savaglio Bisciglia
 262-948-1668
 Keith & Marilyn (Carlson) Dunham
- 1964 (55th) Date & Place TBD
 Classmates are asked to update the contact info contained in their profiles on the class website: www.bradford64.com.
 A "Save the Date" notice will be sent out after January 1, 2019.
 Contact: Jane Hess, 262-694-2083
- 1969 (50th) Date & Place TBD Contact: Kathy Ryan Tenuta 262-945-3887 www.bradford69.com Alumni Liaison: Joyce Kopacz Sorensen, 262-945-3806

- 1979 (40th) Date & Place TBD Contact: Denise Salituro Villalobos 262-945-7755 Alumni Liaison: Dulcie Dissmore Schoff, 262-945-4318
- 1984 (35th) August 2019 Peggy Brunet Lemay www.bradford84.com Alumni Liaison: Dulcie Dissmore Schoff, 262-945-4318
- 1989 (30th) TBD www.bradford89.com Alumni Liaison: Joyce Kopacz Sorensen, 262-945-3806
- 2009 (10th) TBD

 We are starting to plan its 10-year reunion! Any interested alumni may contact me via email at owdebe@gmail.com or DM me via Facebook (Mary D.Bradford High School- Class of 2009) to join the planning committee. All are welcome to join!

 Contact: Oliver Debe

The Bradford Alumni Association is looking for committee members from the classes to



organize their upcoming Reunion gatherings. If you are aware of plans underway, please contact Cheryl Pileski Hannah, KBHSAA Reunions Chairperson at 262-694-0244.

No information or contact available:

1944 (75th)	1994 (25th)
1949 (70th)	1999 (20th)
1954 (65th)	2004 (15th)
1974 (45th)	2014 (5th)



Alumni Websites

Visit www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com to find the latest news about reunions and special events, plus links to individual class websites and Facebook pages.

The Alumni Association has listed all paid alumnus members on its secure website. Find your name under your graduation year and follow the prompts to create your profile.

Old Bradford High School REUNION TOURS

Kris (Winzer) Miller '73, gives free guided tours of the old Bradford High School and will handle all permits needed. The best time for group tours is 3:30-5PM on Fridays, but Kris can adjust tour times if needed. There is no cost to groups for the tours, but class donations to the Bradford High School Alumni Scholarship Fund would be gratefully accepted.

To arrange a tour, call Kris at 262-818-5351 or email her at kristinamiller@wi.rr.com.



Thank you to all who have submitted updated information in regards to Alumnus.

We apologize for any errors - sometimes we receive handwritten notes that are hard to read.

- 35 Genevieve Becker Hogrewe
- '36 Milton C. Detert
- '39 Frances Cimino Reinke
- '39 Florence Halpin Roder
- '39 Margaret Oakes Seater
- '39 Primo Tasso
- '40 Doris Kirchner Magwitz
- '41 Richard Kopro
- '41 Ann Murray
- '41 Harry Peck Sr.
- '41 Grace Dowse Thomas
- '43 Betty Bobb Lucy
- '43 Arthur Richter
- '44 Lucy Ann Lanni DiNorscia
- '44 Norma Cronin Hicks
- '44 Walter Roemer
- '45 Charlotte Leto Hillburg
- '46 Ralph Ruffolo, Sr.
- '47 Gladys Wudell Dart
- '47 Barbara Knapp Miller
- '48 Phyllis Fromm Kurrasch
- '48 Barbara Werve Ruffalo
- '48 Maureen Ferris Woodard
- '53 Marwood Clauson
- '53 Marlene Hoyland Zaleski
- '55 Jim Johnson
- '57 Elizabeth Walton Benicek
- '57 Barbara Ann Lee Knutson
- '59 Kathryn Tolstyga Madison
- '59 Russell Sesto
- '60 Judy (Wilk) Meyer



Kenosha Bradford High School Alumni Association sends a

heart-felt "thank you" to the many local businesses that answered our appeal for donations of goods and services for the annual Scholarship Fund Silent Auction. You'll find a list of these businesses posted on our website, and are encouraged to support these firms with your patronage.

KBHSAA is pleased to report the Silent Auction -- held in conjunction with the Distinguished Alumni Awards (DAA) Banquet on June 16th -- raised \$2,475. The DAA Banquet brought the Bradford "nation" together for a memorable evening, mixing the hopes and dreams of 2018 scholarship recipients with the touching life stories of this year's DAA honorees.



'73 PETER BARCA 78 ROSS MARTIN '68 MILES MEIDINGER '68 PATRICIA PETERS THOMPSON '61 WILLIAM WHYTE

ASS NOTE Have news to share? Mail to: Kenosha Bradford High School Alumni Association, P.O. Box 56, Kenosha, WI 53141.

CLASS OF 1960

Ken Cherry, PGA (Eagle, ID)

Hope everyone has had a great summer, and for those of you who are still playing golf, have you shot your age? Barbara and I are members at a club in Boise called Plantation. We've made a lot of friends and play 3 or 4 times a week. I've been a PGA member for 48 years and was privileged to have an article accepted for publication in the Southern California Section of PGA Program Magazine in 2015, fondly recalling my memories of attending the 1964 British Open at St. Andrews while stationed with the USAF at Alconbury Air Force Base in Huntingdonshire, England. Wishing you and your loved ones good health and happiness!

CLASS OF 2018

KBHSAA, INC. SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS \$1,500 EACH:

Zachary Borden

Thank you for the generous \$1,500 scholarship. I am very appreciative for being awarded this scholarship. I will be attending Carthage College and will be playing soccer for the Redmen.

Brieanna Peck

I just wanted to say "Thank You" so much for the KBHSAA, Inc. Scholarship as it will help me significantly in paying for my education. I will be attending UW-Madison with plans to major in biology. Hopefully, I will use that biology major to one day

become a Physician's Assistant to be able to help people. I appreciate this opportunity so much and thanks again.

KBHSAA, INC. - JOSEPH BRITTELLI (1948) MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP **RECIPIENTS - \$1,500 EACH:**

Natalie Lall

Thank you so much for the scholarship! I will be putting this toward my Carthage College expenses so that I can pursue a double major in Political Science and Theatre. I am beyond thrilled to learn as much as I can in college. I also hope to study abroad either in Washington, D.C. or India to do research on religion, politics, and art. I cannot thank you enough for your support - it makes college education possible. Thanks & God Bless!

Audra Kollmann

Thank you so much for choosing me to be a recipient of Mr. Brittelli's Memorial Scholarship – it is truly an honor! I will be majoring in secondary education at the UW-LaCrosse. I have always been passionate about helping others.

Olivia Patrizzi

I am so honored and humbled to receive this scholarship. I will be attending the UW-Parkside. Because of this support, I am able to attend college with a little less worry about my finances. Students like me appreciate the generosity of the alumni's support. Thank you!

Alumni Association Donations

The Alumni Association thanks all donors to the Operating, Distinguished Alumni Awards and Scholarship Funds. Your generosity makes it possible for the Association to perpetuate the memories – old and new - for all Bradford Alumni, and to award Scholarships to deserving Bradford High School Seniors.

Distinguished Alumni Banquet

Aiello Family Dental Kenosha Animal Hospital

General Operations/Postage Fund/ Newsletter

'42 Ernie & Joyce '42 (Songuist) Tenuta '52 Mark & '52 Earlene Jornt Girman '52 Shirley Schulkowsky Krause '53 La Verne Koll '54 Lenore Giacomin Hinds '56 Jean Coogan Dooley '59 Richard Andraschko '59 Steven Hill '62 Ken Wermeling

General Operations – In Memory '45 Alvin Zvoda & '45 Margaret Johnson Zvoda by '60 Thomas Richter

KBHSAA Scholarship Fund

'56 Jean Coogan Dooley '59 Gregory Gallo '59 Michael Zaleski

1957 Jerry Bain Memorial Scholarship

1957 William and Barbara Serpe **Scholarship**

1959 Peter & 1960 Alice Jackson Schwalbe **Family Scholarship** Peter & Alice Schwalbe

1930 Valiere Anderson Petersen Music **Excellence Memorial Scholarship**

'54 Anita Hermann '59 Jack & '59 Mary Hall Petersen '54 Connie Petersen Knop

1952 Robert C. Anderson Ph.D. Scholarship



1962 Judge James Carlson, OFS **Memorial Scholarship** Judge Carlson Estate

1973 Class Scholarship **Bradford Class of '73**

Ursala Adam Peter & Kathleen Barca James Dorr, Sr. Dawn Genian Deborah Jumper Steven Juzenas Michael Martino Mark McCarthy Robert & Ruth Redlin Randy & Janice Vaccaro

THANK YOU!

2018 CLASS REUNION HIGHLIGHTS

Class of 1941

The Class of 1941 gathered for a luncheon at Baker Street Restaurant & Pub on Sunday, June 24. This close-knit group meets annually to renew old friendships and share memories of their of days at Kenosha Central (aka Bradford) High School.



Class of 1941 from left to right: Ed Adams, Marion Hartung, Elmer Schmidt, Betty Bruno, Aline Ziesemer and Adele Haney.

Class of 1947

The Class of 1947 (71st) Luncheon was held on Wednesday, September 12. We

had 15 classmates attend this year's luncheon at Ruffolo's Specialty Pizza II on 45th Street. We enjoyed each other's



company, visiting and catching up from the previous year. See everyone at our luncheon in 2019.

Class of 1958

The Class of 1958 held their 60th class reunion at the Parkway Chateau on Saturday, September 15. There were 84 people attending the event. The Bradford String players played during our cocktail hour and while we ate a very good dinner.

Members of the Class of '58 enjoyed getting together, renewing old friendships and reminiscing old memories.



Don and Joyce (Kober) Holman celebrated their 60th Wedding Anniversary at our 60th Reunion on September 15, 2018.

Congratulations Holmans!



Pictured L-R: Juanita Joint Becker, Marilee Quilice Lehmann and Beth Covelli Wade - part of the Class of 1958 Reunion Committee.



Bradford String players L-R: Jacob Mayer, viola; Bailey Mattner, violin; Elizabeth Johnson, viola; and Director Heather Kamikawa, violin.

Class of 1973 45th Reunion: Blink of an Eye!



Bradford Class of '73 "kids" who attended Holy Rosary School then transitioned to KUSD.
Pictured left to right: Claudia (Stoyer) Nickerson, Mary (Campagna) Grube, Dave Covelli,
Theresa (Noto) Landree, Rex Kellmann, Cindy Dalpaos, Tom Aiello, Jane (Hould) Stone,
Jim Heiring and Mike Martino.

Thanks to all who turned out -- by our count, a total of 11 classmates -- for Friday night football at the Mary D. Bradford Stadium on September 7. We cheered on the 2018 Red Devils and fondly recalled the times we watched our classmates playing at Lakefront Stadium.

Our Saturday night event held at Casa Capri kicked off at 5pm with cash bar, snacks and the Silent Auction, a fundraiser for the Class of '73 Scholarship Fund. Thanks to the many local businesses (listed on our website, www.bradford73.com) that donated items for our Silent Auction.

Newsletter Deadlines

All articles to be included in the Newsletter need to reach us by March 15 for the Spring issue, and September 15 for the Fall issue.

All Reunion Committees are encouraged to send a photo or two along with a summary of their reunion activities, including any reunion announcements.

Kenosha Bradford High School Alumni Association, Inc. NOMINATION FOR DISTINGTUISHED ALUMNI AWARD

Anyone may submit a Nomination for Distinguished Alumni Award (DAA). The DAA award is presented to individuals who graduated from Bradford High School during any school year, provided they meet the eligibility rules below. Nominees are persons who have made significant contributions and who serve or served as a positive role model. Major areas of contribution considered for the award are the following: art, business, criminology, education, entertainment, environment, government, humanities, law, medicine, military, music, science and writing. The field of sports will not be considered, since the Bradford "Hall of Fame" honors outstanding contributions in athletics.

ELIGIBILITY RULES

- Open to anyone who attended or graduated from Kenosha Bradford High School.
- Ten years or more since graduation and nominee must have demonstrated significant achievement in a chosen field and/or community service.
- Nominee may have been recognized for involvement in past activities.
- Nominee may be living or deceased.

		Nomination date:
Please type or print; complete <u>all</u> sections incomplete forms Use an additional sheet of paper if more space is needed.	will not be considered.	
I wish to nominate:	Is nominee living or deceased?	Nominee Class Year:
Nominee's mailing address (if deceased, provide next-of-kin contact info):	Nominee's Home Phone (includi	ng Area Code):
	Nominee's Cell Phone (including Area Code):	
	Nominee's Email address (if available):	
In <u>200 words or less</u> , tell us why you are nominating the above-refe	renced person:	
Submitted by:	What is your connection with the	nominee:
	☐ Business associate	ember Source:
Your mailing address:	☐ Community organization mo☐ Family member	
	☐ Fellow classmate ☐ Other (please specify):	N.
Your Home Phone (Including Area Code):	If your nominee is selected, will y introduce him/her at the DAA Ba	ou be willing to nquet?
Your Cell Phone (including Area Code):	Your email address:	

Please send nomination form to: KBHSAA Distinguished Alumni – P.O. Box 56 – Kenosha, WI 53141 DEADLINE: NOMINATION MUST BE POSTMARKED BY JANUARY 31, 2019.



Kenosha Bradford High School Alumni Association, Inc.



P.O. BOX 56 • KENOSHA, WISCONSIN 53141 www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com

Did you know?

In 1891, the first graduating class of what was then Kenosha Central High School (first free high school west of the Alleghenies), founded the Alumni Association with the help of Mary D. Bradford, the teacher for whom the high school was eventually named.

Alumni Association Purpose

- 1. To promote Bradford High School and its activities;
- 2. To give and facilitate scholarships to deserving Bradford seniors;
- 3. To recognize and honor distinguished Bradford alumni on their achievements;
- 4. To provide guidance to class reunion committees and financial assistance for all reunions (limited to once every 5 years, we will cover one-half of: 1) the postage for first mailing; or 2) creation or renewal of class year's domain name, to a maximum of \$100). (For ease of use/extensive features, we recommend http://www.classcreator.com/index.cfm?M=M1159803.)
- 5. To produce a bi-annual newsletter, available *online* to paid alumnus.

An invitation to join

Membership is open to all who attended or graduated from Mary D. Bradford High School. Membership dues and the generous donations of alumni enable the Alumni Association to provide scholarships and carry on the traditions started by that first graduating class. The Kenosha Bradford Alumni Association, Inc. is an IRS-recognized 501(c)(3) organization. Please note that membership in this organization is non-transferable. We hope you will consider becoming a member.

		Source: NI	
FIRST NAME / MAIDEN NAME / LAST NAME		CLASS YEAR	
SPOUSE (IF BRADFORD ALUMNI)			CLASS YEAR
STREET ADDRESS		CITY / STATE / ZIP	
PHONE		EMAIL ADDRESS	
			AMOUNT
Yes, I'd like to join the Alumni Association ☐ Life member, \$75.00 ☐ 3 Year	n! Membership t rs, \$20.00		
☐ Scholarshin Fund	SPS, \$5 annual	ed for the following:	
☐ Life member, \$75.00 ☐ 3 Year			
Special gift: ☐ In memory of ☐ In hor In the name of: ☐ Send notification to: ☐			



Kenosha Bradford Alumni Association

P.O. Box 56 Kenosha, WI 53141 First Class Mail US Postage Paid Permit No 1071 Kenosha, WI



SPYS FOR SALE						
1903 (2) 1932 (4)	1947 (2) 1966 (6)	1990 (1) 2006 (12)				
1914 (1) 1933 (1)	1948 (1) 1971 (1)	1992 (3) 2009 (13)				
1915 (1) 1934 (1)	1949 (4) 1972 (5)	1993 (1) 2011 (13)				
1923 (3) 1936 (1)	1950 (1) 1974 (8)	1994 (6) 2012 (22)				
1925 (2) 1937 (2)	1951 (1) 1975 (14)	1995 (8) 2013 (20)				
1926 (3) 1938 (2)	1954 (2) 1976 (5)	1996 (1) 2014 (17)				
1927 (4) 1939 (2)	1955 (3) 1977 (6)	1997 (4) 2015 (22)				
1928 (3) 1942 (1)	1958 (2) 1978 (6)	1998 (9) 2016 (7)				
1929 (5) 1943 (2)	1960 (1) 1979 (7)	1999 (6)				
1930 (2) 1944 (3)	1963 (1) 1981 (8)	2000 (8)				
1931 (1) 1946 (4)	1965 (4) 1989 (4)	2003 (2)				
VEADDOOK DDICING	10	t to the test to the test to				

YEARBOOK PRICING \$35 each = 1900 to 1998 \$55 each = 1999

\$65 each = 2000 to present

Prices above include shipping within the U.S. (or friendly hand delivery in Kenosha). For international shipments, please add \$30. Proceeds from SPY sales go to the general operating fund. If you are interested in purchasing one of the editions listed, please contact Randy Vaccaro (262/551-0510) to reserve it, then mail your check made payable to KBHSAA, along with a note indicating year requested and your name/address/phone number to:

KBHSAA – Spy Sales, P. O. Box 56, Kenosha, WI 53141.

We are looking for Spy editions not listed above. Donations for any years will be greatly appreciated.



KEEP US IN THE LOOP!

If you have Class Notes or news to share, a new mailing or email address, and/or telephone number, please drop us a line with your updated information to: KENOSHA BRADFORD ALUMNI ASSOCIATION, P.O. BOX 56, KENOSHA, WI 53141